THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Dr. Richard Hughes

DATE:
May 18, 2006

SUBJECT:
2006-07 Tentative Budget

ISSUE

The 2006-07 Tentative Budget has to be adopted in May.

FACTS


Each year the budget cycle requires the adoption of the Draft Budget for the next fiscal year in January.  This is primarily a look at potential revenues and new expenditures.  The next step is to adopt the Tentative Budget in May.  This budget will be based on the best available information at that time.  


In the General Fund, Fund 1, the Kentucky Department of Education has forwarded a forecast of state SEEK funds for Hardin County.  It is based on the projected increase as provided by the General Assembly and the increase (decrease) in local revenues based on change in property assessments.  The state SEEK calculations are attached for your review.  Local property assessments will not be fully known until they are certified by the Revenue Cabinet in July/August.  It is projected that the assessments will increase in the 4-5% range, similar to what has occurred in the past several years. Currently the SEEK calculations are based on a projected end of year Average Daily Attendance of 12,400.  This figure may be higher or lower by the end of school as it is the Average Daily Attendance for the school system for the year, hence the necessity of using the 12,400 figure until the exact ADA is known.


The budget is based on an increase in local property tax revenues and in gross utility receipts taxes. Changing Utility Tax collections to the State Revenue Cabinet this year has us about a month behind in receipts. We should receive a full 12 months next year. The motor vehicle amount is projected to remain the same.  As interest rates increase, we earn additional money on our cash in the bank. We have increased the budget $500,000 in interest earned.


On the expenditure side, the per pupil amount will be increased by state requirement to $123.00 per pupil. With a very few exceptions, department and program budgets have been reduced this year. The Transportation Budget has been increased to cover the rising cost of fuel. Although recommending fewer positions, Section 7 allocations have increased slightly due to funding Thoughtful Ed and additional elementary textbooks. Attached is a spreadsheet showing recommended Section 7 items from the school needs lists. These items are included in the budget and approval of the budget will include approval of the recommended items.

The roofing plan was to put about $1.5M in roof this year and next to get us caught up to a regular preventative maintenance program. We have done that this year but had to cut the budget back to about half for next year. Hopefully we can complete the catch-up plan in three years instead of two. The other preventative maintenance projects were reduced only slightly. The state preschool grant has been increased significantly thus reducing the amount that the General Fund must supplement that program. Other savings include the reduced cost of insurance due mainly to the efforts of Gerald Lowery and the Safety Committee. Payroll, of course, is the largest addition to the budget. The state requires a 2% increase in salary schedules and our schedule also adds 2% to employees under 21 years experience. This 4% increase is included in the budget. Also the County Retirement System increased the Board match on all classified employees by 20%. The total increase in the General Fund payroll is almost $2.5M. The increase in state SEEK funds is about $924,000. That leaves about $1.5M to come from the increase in local tax revenue and other sources. As you can see, this makes the budget very difficult to balance. 

Additional students provide us with more state funding but also costs more in services for those students. We have had to add teachers for the additional students over the last couple of years but we have not added bus routes. We expect to add 5 routes next year. That means 5 additional drivers and additional fuel. We also are keeping our old buses that are in good condition rather than selling them. We will use 5 for the routes and have the others in case we have to add more routes in the fall. Also we need additional school buildings and places to build them. We have managed to put $960,000 in the budget for purchase of land. If the Board chooses not to purchase, that money will be an added contingency for the budget. We have also included some money for possible lease of facilities in case we have a large number of students from BRAC. We have reduced the contingency fund to about $2.5M, which is just above the state required 2% minimum.

.


In Fund 2, Grants and Entitlements, the budget is as close as the information allows at this time.  Several of the grants have only preliminary allocations from KDE at this time.  Final numbers will be available later in the summer.


Funds 310 and 320, Capital Projects funds, Capital Outlay and FSPK, will be directed to debt service. With Rineyville School bond sales, most of the funds will be for all our bond principal and interest payments. 


Fund 360, the Construction Fund, will have a large balance next year due to the Rineyville bond sale receipts that will be expended over the next two years. 


Fund 51, Food Service, will have increased revenues due to the increase in lunch prices. This will offset the increases in food and fuel costs and produce a balanced budget for next year. 


Fund 52, 55, and 7000, Day Care, TVP, and Scholarship Fund, are continuing the same as the current year with no significant changes.


There is included for your review a copy of the Tentative Budget form required by KDE. The next step in the Budget cycle will be the Working Budget in September. By that time we will have better information on how many students we will have, how much funding from the state, how much local funding from new tax rates and assessments, and how much payroll from actual employees in position. The approved Tentative Budget must be sent to KDE by the end of May but any changes or adjustments that the Board wishes to make can be included in the Working Budget, which is the operating budget for the year.

.

RECOMMENDATION


APPROVE THE 2006-07 TENTATIVE BUDGET.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE 2006-07 TENTATIVE BUDGET.

